IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
SPECIAL MEETING
Irlam Community Centre

Locklands Lane

Irlam

9th December, 2004

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Joe Kean - in the Chair

Councillor Christine Hudson



Alison O’Connor
} Salford Community Leisure and Local Resident




Agnes Campbell
}




Don Baxter

- Irlam Probus Club




B. Culshaw

} Irlam W.I.




E. Black

}




Terry Handsley
- De Traffords Residents’ Association




Nancy Heap

- ICHI




Ron Parker

- Irlam MSFC




John Morley

- Rotary Club of Irlam




John Shelley

- Friends of Irlam and Cadishead Park




D. Wilkinson

} Local Resident




J. Conway

}




Harry Whittaker
}




Alan Rice

}




Valerie Loughlin
}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Judy Edmonds 
- Area Co-ordinator



Ursula Sossalla-Iredale
- Neighbourhood Manager



Carole Chapman
- Chief Executive Directorate



Anya Rocke
- Exchange Student from Germany



Geoff Topping
} Customer and Support Services Directorate



Carolyn Haslam
}



Nikki Park
}

70.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Roger Jones and Keith Mann and Rachel Slack, Mary Cherry and Basil Pearson.

71.
BUDGET CONSULTATION 2005/06
Carole Chapman outlined the role of the Scrutiny Team and advised those present that any comments or suggestions would be recorded at this meeting and considered in due course by the Council’s Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee and as part of the overall consultation process in respect of the Council Budget for 2005/06.

Geoff Topping gave a presentation on the budget, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Local Government Finance.

· Revenue Budget 2004/05.

· Council Tax.

· Banding and taxation levels.

· Comparison of Council Tax levels - Greater Manchester Authorities.

· Future Development Impacting on the City Council’s Budget Strategy.

· Budget and Revenue Support Grant Projections 2005/06.

· Options to bridge funding gap.

· Efficiencies.

· Cuts in Service.

· Increasing Council Tax.

· Other considerations.

· Revenue Support Grant settlement.

· Service expenditure forecasts.

· Service priorities.

· Consultation outcomes.

· Feedback from the 2003/04 Quality of Life Survey.

· Priorities/Views Identified.


During the discussion that ensued reference was made to the following:-

· The Council Tax level in Salford as costs appeared to be much less in other local authorities.

· The need to improve facilities such as leisure, roads etc., due to the amount of new development being built in the area.

· The need for improvements to be carried out to the highways/pavements.

· The yearly increase in the Council Tax, as it was felt that those on fixed incomes may struggle to pay the additional amounts.

· The need for funding to be spread evenly across the City of Salford.

· The cost in the provision of the magenta signs.

· The reduction in the population in Salford which had resulted in a change in the demand for services.

· Beechfield - work to commence in early 2005.

· The need to consult with other local authorities to identify why their Council Tax was lower than Salford City Council’s.

· The directorates within the City Council who each year examined their own budget and identified where savings could be made. 

· Salford City Council - Awarded Beacon Council status for Social Services.

· The reluctance of people to move to Salford due to the high Council Tax.

· Whether the City Council made a profit on Recycling.

· The Community Committee’s Action Plan and whether the City Council considered the priorities identified within the document.

· The Community Committee’s devolved budget and the need for the amount allocated to be increased considerably to enable work to be carried out in the area effectively.

· Salford Community Leisure - project carried out with young people which was extremely successful, however, funding had now ceased, therefore there was a need to consider the provision of additional resources for the project to continue in the future.

· The need for street lighting to be improved which would assist in the reduction of crime.

· The amount of Council Tax which was not collected each year and the action taken.

· The need to invest more money in services for young people, crime reduction and the maintenance of highways.

· Traffic management and road safety.

· Parks and open spaces and the need for the budget to be increased.

· Funding for the firework display.

Geoff Topping reported that (a) the City Council were involved in a number of regeneration projects in the area and this would assist in attempts to increase the population, (b) with regard to the improvements required to the pavements, a lot of work was being carried out to establish a partnership with a private company which would assist in carrying out work across the city, and (c) the City Council expected to collect 98% of the Council Tax each year and the collection rates were similar to that of other local authorities.

Members were informed that the comments raised had been recorded for consideration and feedback would be provided at a further consultation meeting to be held in January, 2005.

RESOLVED:
THAT Geoff Topping, Carole Chapman and Carolyn Haslam be thanked for an informative presentation.
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